
 

BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

VILLAGE OF LAURENS 

July 1, 2025 

REGULAR MEETING  

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm by Mayor Kovacs 

 

Present: Mayor Frank Kovacs, Trustee Tom Halstead, Trustee Starr Liddle, Trustee Lois VanAlstine 

Water Superintendent Jarrett Hotaling, Assistant Water Superintendent Dale Bullock, Clerk Erica LaBuz 

Absent:  

Other: Marie Ianotti 

 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

Minutes: The June minutes were accepted as presented with a motion by Trustee Halstead, seconded by 

Trustee Liddle.  

 

August Meeting: The clerk informed the board that she would be out of town the date of the August 

meeting, 8/5. A motion was made by Trustee VanAlstine to cancel the August meeting, seconded by Trustee 

Liddle.  Approved 4-0.  The next meeting will be on September 2, 2025. 

 

Financial Reports: The May financial report was reviewed.  A motion to approve the financial report and 

Abstract #2 for payment was made by Trustee VanAlstine, seconded by Trustee Halstead.  Approved 4-0.  

Trustee VanAlstine made a motion to approve the payments on Abstract #3, seconded by Trustee Liddle.  

Approved 4-0. 

 

Water Report – Water superintendent Jarrett Hotaling gave the report. The Village used 691,000 gallons of 

water in June which averages to 23,000 gallons per day.  The water line in Knapp Park is repaired.  Readers 

and frost plates were installed at 22 and 106 Main Street 

 

Mayor’s Report – Mayor Kovacs will serve ice cream at the first concert and asked for volunteers for the 

next three concerts.  Stewart’s Shops is very generous with their ice cream donations.  The ice cream will be 

stored at the American Legion.  The picnic table at Schlee Park has been thrown into the creek twice and will 

need to be chained.   

 

Committee Reports 

Parks, Property & Sidewalks – Job Corps will not be able to do sidewalks this year because the new 

instructor does not have a CDL license. 

 

Community Engagement – The concerts will begin tomorrow, July 2.  Chairs will be needed for the Small 

Town Big Band. 

 

Correspondence  

 

Public Comment:  

 

Adjournment:  The regular meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Erica LaBuz 

Village Clerk 


